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Congratulations to our school captains for 
2014.  I congratulate all students who nominated 
for election. It is a huge task to speak in front of 
an audience and go through the election 
process. Every student has done so with dignity 
and grace. Well done!  
 

I am very excited to be flying to Sydney this  
afternoon to watch our stars in the Schools 
Spectacular on Friday night. Mrs Kemp and Mrs 
Sharkey have been thrilled with the students’ 
behaviour and participation.  A full report will be 
included in the next Newslink.   Sophie Button 
was  interviewed for ABC National Radio and 
was on air for the 7.30 morning news bulletin. 
Sophie’s interview should be available  online 
sometime today. Parents, teachers and students 
go to abc.net.au/newengland  then click on local 
news. 
 

Congratulations to Mrs Lacey and the Year 6 
students and parents for the fabulous cake stall 
held at Bunnings on Saturday morning. 
Although the weather interfered with plans to run 
a car wash, the stall raised $318.65.  We have a 
supply of buckets, sponges and carwash ready 
for next year. Saturday the 15th February has 
already been booked for Year 6 2014 to run both 
a carwash and cake stall at Bunnings if desired.  
Year 6 are now in the process of choosing their 
annual gift for the school.   
 

On Tuesday 10 December at 10.30 we will be 
holding our annual volunteers morning tea. 
This is a lovely opportunity for the staff of 
Nemingha Public School to thank all those who 
have helped us to provide many wonderful 
opportunities for our students. On behalf of the 
staff, I extend an invitation to all volunteers. 
You are also welcome to attend the annual 
scripture service in the hall at 9.30 am. Please 
come along so that we can thank you in person. 
Have a lovely weekend. 
 

Kerrel 

2014 SCHOOL CAPTAINS 
 

I would like to announce the appointment of the 
Nemingha Public School Captains and Vice 
Captains for 2014. 
 

Captains Maya Olrich and Thomas Hailing  
Vice Captains Meg Leslie and Riley Pennel.  
 

I am certain that these students will represent 
Nemingha with pride next year and all staff were 
very proud of the way in which Year 5 spoke and 
handled themselves last Thursday and Friday.   
 
David Lewis. 
Assistant Principal 
 
 
 
STOP WORK MEETING 
 

The NSW Teachers Federation has called for a 
two hour stop work meeting on Tuesday 3 
December from 9-11 am. A new pay agreement 
is being discussed as well as the possible 
reclassification of principals across NSW.  
 

Representatives of our teaching staff will be 
attending the meeting. School will operate during 
this time with some combining of classes.  
Please contact the school office if you have 
further questions or queries. Information can be 
found about the proposed changes to the award 
and principal classifications at:  
 

http://www.dec.nsw.gov.au/about-us/news-at-
det/announcements/school-teachers-award 
 
 
 

NOTELINK 

 Carwash and Cake Stall  & Roster Y6 
 Important dates and reminders Y6 
 December Girls Cricket training 
 
 

MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL 



 

 

It has been a big week in sport for Nemingha 
Public School this week.  
 
We have had 4 girls selected in North West 
teams and Thomas Hailing trialling again to be 
selected in the North West Boys Cricket team 
today at Farrer.  
 
Lara Graham, Maya Olrich, Safia Arranz and 
Isabella Cameron were all successful in gaining 
selection in the North West Girls Cricket team 
and will compete at the state championships in 
Booligal early next year. All the best of luck 
Girls. 
 
We also had 40 Year 3 and 4 students compete 
in the Milo Blast cup last Friday. The day was a 
huge success with all students enjoying 
themselves and our teams being very 
competitive.  All 4 of our teams finished the day 
with 2 wins and a loss from their 3 games and 
we were very proud of their efforts. 
 
Thank you to those parents who gave up their 
time to come and support and look after teams 
for us on the day.  
 
.David Lewis 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

What’s Cooking in the Canteen 
This Friday at lunch time we will be selling 
some treats left over from our Meal Deal day. 
 

These include ice creams, fizzers, golden 
roughs and python snakes.  
  

Food still available to order for lunch and 
recess: Chicken nuggets, Meat pies, Sausage 
Rolls, Hot dogs, Meatlovers Pizza and mini 
pies. Toasted ham/ chicken and cheese 
sandwiches also available. Strawberry and 
chocolate milks, apple and orange poppers and 
water still available. NO LOL drinks left. Fresh 
pikelets and chips also available.  
 

Don't forget our morning tea to thank all our 
volunteers is on Tuesday 10th December at 
school!   
 

Volunteers for next week are 
 

Mon 2nd Dec  Robyn Clapham and  
           Bronwyn Stewart 
 

Fri 6th Dec  Sharon Hundt and  
   Angela Murphy 
 
Marion Woods 
Canteen Manager 
 

 Tea Towel Fundraiser 2013 
 

By now, you would  all have your beautiful hand 
crafted tea towels. 
 

This fundraiser has been a huge success.  We 
have raised a massive $913.50.  An enormous 
thank you to everyone who supported our 
school this term.   
 

A gigantic thanks to some local businesses!  
Where possible, please support these people 
as they have helped us!   
 

Kaytering Supplies,  
Col Wilson Catering,  
Mahers Smash Repairs,  
Nemingha Valley Produce,  
Sean Hofman Electrical,  
Michell Truck Bodies,  
Calala Lane Take away,  
McNevins Motel,  
Calala Bottle-O,  
Pot-a-Way Nursery and  
Marius Street Family Dental Clinic. 
 

If you are wanting extra tea towels, please text 
or ring me on 0414 766 131. 
 

Marion Woods 



DECEMBER 2013 

Monday  Tuesday  Wednesday  Thursday  Friday 

2 

Clothing Pool  
9.00-10.00am 

 
 

FINAL MONDAY 
AAS 

 

3 4 

 

 

 

5 

 

 

AAS 

6 

Yr 5 Slushie  
Stall (lunchtime) 

9 

Clothing Pool  
9.00-10.00am 

 
PRESENTATION 
NIGHT 7.00pm 

10 

Christmas 
Scripture 

Service 9.30am 
 

Volunteers 
Morning Tea 

10.30am 

11 

School Council 
Meeting 6.00pm 

 

P&C 7.00pm 

12 
 

YEAR 6 
FAREWELL 

 
FINAL THURSDAY 

AAS  

13 

Clothing Pool 
1.50-2.40 

 
Final Assembly 

2.40pm 

LIBRARY 
 

Students are reminded that there will be no 
more borrowing of books for the rest of the 
term.  All library books must be returned next 
week (Week 9).  Please check all the hidey 
holes in your home for any Nemingha Library 
resources so that the annual stocktake can take 
place. 
 
Joanne Jones 
Librarian  
 

MUSIC TUITION AT SCHOOL 
 

If your child wishes  to learn a musical 
instrument in 2014, please let the office know 
next week  (Week 9) so lesson times can be 
arranged as there are no music lessons in the 
last week of term.  
 
 
 

ACTIVE AFTER SCHOOL- ZUMBA 
 

Parents of students participating in Zumba 
Active After School activities are invited to see 
a short performance on Monday 2nd December 
in hall at 4.15pm.  Please come along. 
 

FUNDRAISING FOR YEAR 6 FAREWELL   
 

-  SLUSHIES CHANGE OF DATE 
 

Next Friday 6th December  Year 5 will be 
holding a Slushie Stall at lunchtime.  Each 
slushie will cost $1.00 and must be paid in 
advance, students may send in orders and  
money by Wednesday  4th December. 
 

YEAR 6 FAREWELL 
 

The Year 6 Farewell will be held  
 

Where  The Ibis Motel, Goonoo Goonoo 
  Road Tamworth  
 

Date  Thursday 12th December 
 

Time  5.30 pm for the Formal Ceremony 
  6.00pm for dinner 
  7.00pm—Disco 
 

Cost  $20.00 
 

RSVP    Mrs Gooch  6th December 
 
DISCO 7.00—8.30pm 
 

For all students K-6 at the Ibis Motel, gold coin 
entry for students K-Y4. 
  
 
 


